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A Word from our President:

Well, another year is approaching its end, and a busy holiday period is ahead of us. We have several exciting events coming up which I hope all TUCA members will be able to participate in.

Firstly, though, I'd like to thank everyone who attended the Fall Meeting at Orysia Stefaniw's home, we had a great time, and the Ukrainian food was (as always) memorable! We had the pleasure of meeting several new members, some of whom found out about our group through having adopted children from Ukraine.

On a related subject (as you will read in the items below), TUCA will be hosting a Sviatyj Mykolaj (St. Nicholas) party for a group of visiting orphans from Ukraine on Sunday, December 11. We know that even the little that TUCA can do for these children will have a huge impact on them, and hopefully leave them with many happy memories which they can take back with them to Ukraine. Please make an effort to support this event.

The final event for the year will be our Christmas Party, which this year will be held on Saturday, December 17, at the home of Tom and Candy Krop. We are grateful to the Krops for kindly offering to host the event.  Again, all TUCA members and friends are welcome.

I wish you all a Very Merry Christmas, and a Prosperous and Happy New Year!  Veselykh Sviat, i Shchaslyvoho Novoho Roku!  Веселих Свят і Щасливого Нового Року!

Submitted by Wolodymyr (Wally) Melnitchouk.

Saint Nicholas (Sviatyj Mykolaj) Party:

On Sunday, December 11 at 3:00 PM, TUCA will host a Christmas Party, with a special visit from Saint Nicholas, to welcome 41 orphans from the city of Berdyansk, Zaporizhzhya Oblast, Ukraine, who are visiting the Tidewater area.  The party will be held at the Ordinary Café of the Student Union, Regent University in Virginia Beach.  Directions how to get there are at the end of this Newsletter.

In Ukraine, a Christian nation since the year 988, by tradition it is St. Nicholas who visits all good children and leaves gifts under their pillow.  However, this does not happen on Christmas Eve, but on the Feast of Saint Nicholas, which is celebrated on December 6, or December 19 according to the Julian calendar.  Gifts are not normally exchanged on Christmas.  

To personalize our interaction with the children and to help Saint Nicholas in his gift-giving, each orphan (10 boys and 31 girls, ages 7 to 16) will be paired with a TUCA member who will be responsible for providing a small gift for that child. Gifts can range from toys, clothing, hygiene items, ornaments, jewelry, calendars with animals and disposable cameras.  Use your imagination. If you wish, include a personal note and pictures of your family and pets. For a festive atmosphere, be prepared to join in song and wear your embroidered shirts and blouses, as the children will be dressed in their performing costumes.

 The children desperately need suitcases for their return trip to Ukraine, so please shop your thrift stores for used luggage or clean out your closet and bring the bag to the party. While at the thrift store, pick up a handful of stuffed animals, which are popular at the orphanage.

The following children still need their special sponsor, so if you have not yet chosen your child, please do so and let me know the child’s name, so every child will be paired with a TUCA member: Boys: Roman 9, Andrey 14, Denis 14 and Arthur 9.  Girls: Luda 13, Marina 12, Tanya 14, Irina 8, Anna 15, Anna 13, Snezhana 14, Luba 9, Luda 13, Victoria 12, Dasha 13, Raisa 9, Katya 13, Julia 9, Sasha 8, Ziyeda 7, Feruza 9, Ira 13, Zhenya 13, Julia 14, Lyuda 15 and  Natalia 12.

Thanks to Myron Bilyj, TUCA will also be serving a hot turkey dinner to the children. We expect a large gathering, possibly up to 100 people. We are still in need of volunteers to bring substantial quantities of the following items: sliced tomatoes, sliced cucumbers, radishes, raw carrots, dill pickles, chips, nuts, crackers, raisins, cookies, chocolates and juice drinks. 

As in all TUCA gatherings, please feel free to bring other dishes to share with your TUCA friends, as dinner will be served to children only, but please contact me with your selection. This is a unique opportunity for TUCA to meet and interact with these beautiful children from Ukraine. We wish to make their visit warm and memorable, marked with our unsurpassed hospitality and kindness.  I especially ask each member to contribute and be a special friend to a special orphan: choose a child, bring a gift and a suitcase, volunteer a menu item, and call or e-mail Olena.

Submitted by Olena Boyko.

Invitation to Adoptive Parents: 

There are a significant number of adopted Ukrainian children in the Tidewater/Hampton Roads area. Many of the adoptive parents are interested in Ukrainian culture and traditions, want their children to be aware of their heritage and have turned to TUCA in their quest. Some of these children have been adopted from the same Berdyansk orphanage and so there may be heartfelt reunions. TUCA is inviting all families with adopted Ukrainian children, as well as families wishing to meet Ukrainian orphans, to please join us for the Christmas party and social on December 11. Please, spread this invitation to all those interested.

Submitted by Olena Boyko.

Ukrainian Christmas Spider Legend.

Long time ago, a family in a Ukrainian village was too poor to have a decorated Christmas tree in their house. The mother had hung a few meager nuts and fruits on the small tree outside their door, in hopes that it may bring some cheer to her children’s Christmas Day celebration. 

On Christmas Eve, the spiders heard her prayers and during the night spun their webs all over the little tree. As the sun came up, its rays glittered and sparkled on the dew that was sprinkled on the webs and turned them to silver and gold.

The next morning, when the children woke up and looked outside, they were amazed that they had the most beautiful Christmas tree in the whole village.

Adapted from Brama.com

Berdyansk Children’s Performance Schedule:


The group of 12 adults and 40 children from the Berdyansk orphanage who are visiting Tidewater will present a play at a variety of local churches.  Everyone is welcome at these performances.  If any of our TUCA members are interested in attending, the schedule is listed below.  Just pick the date/time or location that is most convenient for you.

Saturday, 12/03
Williamsburg


3899 John Tyler Highway

7:00 PM

Community Chapel

Williamsburg VA

Monday, 12/05
Wilroy Baptist


306 Williams Road

7:00 PM

Church



Suffolk VA

Wednesday, 12/07
Bethel Temple


1705 Todds Lane

7:00 PM





Hampton VA

Sunday, 12/11 **
Atlantic Shores

1861 Kempsville Road

8:00 – 11:30 AM
Baptist Church

Virginia Beach VA

**  will be singing all three services

Monday, 12/12
Regent Theater

1000 Regent University Drive

7:00 PM

Communications Bldg.
Virginia Beach VA

Wednesday, 12/14
Outreach Worship

1233 Shields Road

7:00 PM

Center



Newport News

Submitted by Natalia Khomyak.

Update on Purpose of Children’s Visit:


As most of you probably know, when they reach the age of 17, or even 16, children in Ukrainian orphanages are unceremoniously shown the door.  They are basically evicted from the only place resembling home and literally find themselves “on the street”, with no place to go, no money and no skills.  A life of homelessness, of crime, of drugs and prostitution, and worse, awaits many of them.  The orphanages, even if they wanted to, are powerless to change the system.

We have just found out that our group of 40 orphans from Berdyansk in Zaporizhzhia oblast, who will be performing in cities in Virginia and North Carolina beginning next week, will be raising funds for a Transition Home for children “graduating” from the Berdyansk orphanage.

 The children will perform a Christmas concert, as well as a performance of “The Old Russian Shoemaker”, a traditional Russian Christmas tale, at the local churches. Adult Ukrainian actors will appear with them for this show. The performances, listed above, are all free, but there will be a love offering at the end of each, which will go 100% to the cost of their trip to the US, then to the Transition Home fund.

Submitted by Andy Grynewytsch.

TUCA Christmas Party!


Yes, Virginia, there is a Santa Claus!  Actually, his name is Tom Krop, and we are again indebted to Tom and Mrs. Claus (Candy) for generously volunteering to host our Christmas Party.  The party will take place on Saturday, December 17, from 6:00 to 9:00 PM at Tom and Candy’s home in Virginia Beach.  


Please make an effort to reserve this evening and be there, as this is undoubtedly our favorite event of the year when TUCA members, guests, family, friends and supporters gather together and have fun.  We received some Ukrainian caroling music from Buffalo, NY, so please come prepared to do a little singing under Tom’s able accompaniment.  How about a fortissimo version of Boh Predvichnyj?


After pulling out all stops and generating a maximum effort Saint Nicholas party for Ukrainian orphans from Berdyansk on December 11, it will be difficult to produce our usual feast of Ukrainian “Sviatyj Verchir”  (Christmas Eve) delicacies, but we will certainly try our best.  So please bring delicious food and drink to share, and if you can, let it be some of our traditional Ukrainian dishes.

Submitted by Andy Grynewytsch.

Shiloh and Melanie Get “Helping Hands Award”:

On October 27, during the 26th Annual Hampton Mayor's Committee for People with Disabilities Awards ceremonies, Shiloh and I received the Charles A. Wornom “Helping Hands Award.

Charles A. Wornom, as Mayor of Hampton, was instrumental in the creation of our committee in 1979.  The award is presented to the individual, agency, business or group who has made an outstanding contribution and/or major impact in helping individuals with disabilities through unselfish time and effort.

I have been a member of the Mayor’s Committee for People with Disabilities for nine years. The award was given for our developing of several Pet Therapy visit schedules at several nursing facilities (people in these facilities are considered disabled while sick and many have disabling illnesses), and for the Paws-to-Read Library Literacy Program for children in Hampton, which Shiloh began in September 2004. 
Shiloh now has 215 visits 'under his Pet Therapy vest'.  All of this actually came about because of Shiloh. I want to share him with everyone... as he is my inspiration, my furry angel, my best buddy, the heart of my soul.  Forgive me for beaming...  Congratulations to Melanie and Shiloh!  Well done!

Submitted by Melanie Paul.

Happy Holiday Wishes:


The day after Thanksgiving seems much too soon to be saying Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year, but this is the last Newsletter we will have before the Holidays.  Whether you are celebrating Christ’s birthday along with everyone else on December 25, or still hanging on to the old Julian calendar traditions of our Ukrainian ancestors and in some cases of our parents, and celebrate on January 7, the Board of Directors of the Tidewater Ukrainian Cultural Association wishes each and every one of you:

Happy Holidays!

Christ is Born!  Glorify Him!

Khrystos Rаzhdayetsya!  Slavite Yoho!

Христос Раждається!  Славіте Його!

Happy New Year!

Shchaslyvoho Novoho Roku!

Щасливого Нового Року!

Directions to the Regent University Student Center:

1. From Interstate 64, take exit 286-B, at Indian River Road.

2. Stay in the right hand lane, which will immediately offer merging into Regent University Drive, just before the entrance to The Founders Inn and Conference Center, (which also offers access to the Regent campus).

3. The Student Center is the building on the East side of the large circular drive around the CBN Headquarters building.  We will be in a room somewhere in the “Regent Ordinary”, which is the campus dining facility.
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